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Minutes of Directors' Meeting

20 October 2017 8am

Attendees : Mr P Lovern  (PL) (Executive Head),  Mrs H Bowman (HB) (Chair of Directors), Mrs S Cockayne (SC) (Director), Mr P Halifax (PH) (Vice-Chair of Directors), Mrs M Havelock-Crozier (MHC) (Vice-Chair of Directors), Mrs A Hodgson (AHod) (Director of Business Operations),  Mrs C Humphries (CH) (Director), 

Mrs J Smith (JS) (Director).

Clerk: Mrs A Howard (AH)              

RC: Richard Crosse                                        






HT: Headteacher

SM: St Mary's






             

KPIs: Key Performance Indicators

TH: The Howard




             


     CEO: Chief Executive Officer                                

 

                    
            

1. Prayer - PL started the meeting with a prayer.

2. Apologies - Mr G Wood (GW) (Director). AH will update the attendance register.

3. Pecuniary Interest -  All Directors have reviewed their pecuniary interests and no changes were made at the meeting. AH will put the updated register on the website.

4. Minutes of last meetings - The minutes of the Directors' meeting held on 29.9.17 were agreed as a true copy; these were signed by HB. Regarding matters arising, PL confirmed that LAG dates were being sent out and Directors noted that there were vacancies for a LAG member from RC and SM. MHC has undertaken a Learning Walk at SM. Confidential items were agreed.

5. Staffing and HR - HB informed Directors that she and MHC had met with the HTs of RC and SM to discuss roles and responsibilities. She reported that both were happy with their roles and had raised a couple of issues concerning Ofsted (they will receive a tick list of tasks to undertake once the phone call announcing a visit from Ofsted is received) and being able to give staff small sums of money to reimburse expenses (they will have access to a sum of money in each school). Confidential item. CH emphasised the importance of performance management and personal values training and David Grewer is providing leadership coaching. PL is sharing management tasks with them, e.g. signing off the census. The job description of the headteachers has not been altered.

With regards to the role and responsibility of the CEO, work is still going on to complete the job description for this. A draft has been prepared and it was suggested that the completed version could be discussed at the sub-committee meeting on 10 November and signed off at the next Directors' meeting. Confidential item.
PL informed Directors that interviews were being held that day to appoint a teacher to support the HT in her class at TH. TA support will be reorganised to provide extra support in Class 2 at RC. 

CH talked about the revised contracts which have been sent out to Directors, explaining that there is now consistency in the wording. A clause about safeguarding has been included in the contracts. Contracts should be checked internally and the new PA will receive training in this. HB asked about staff awareness of problems with social media and PL confirmed that this is covered in the induction of new staff and in the code of conduct.

6. Trust Growth - PL presented the due diligence report and expressed his concern that the school would not bring in extra money and could have an impact on TSSMAT funds if there had to be some restructuring in the school as the MAT would take on the liability for staffing, redundancies etc. Taking on a new school would also involve extra costs in CEO and back office/admin time. The finances looked to be satisfactory, with a full school and a 4-class structure. At present there is no nursery provision but that could be a possibility for growth. The school manages its own catering, but has county cleaning services and a private provider of extended school arrangements. The HT and governors like the ethos of TSSMAT and trust the MAT; they are passionate about their own school and would prefer a light touch arrangement whereby they keep their own autonomy with their own governing body and budget, but there would be top-slicing for MAT costs. The HT may want to move on and no great savings would be made by replacing him. However, there may be a strength in the staffing to allow for succession planning in TSSMAT.

PL expressed the view that at present TSSMAT is not running as smoothly as he would wish, but he hopes to see improvements this year; however he would prefer to defer taking on a new school during this academic year. He would like to work on improved compliance at MAT level.

Directors agreed to proceed with discussions, working towards a loose collaboration with the following steps:

· PL and HB to meet up with HT and Chair of Governors during next half-term.

· Work out a collaborative model, with PL working more closely with the HT over the coming year. This could be used as a model for future schools wishing to join TSSMAT. Pay PL for an extra half-day a week when needed to work on collaboration. 

· Complete feasibility study.

· Provide the school with end-of-year accounts in January.

PH considered that costs should be worked out properly, to ensure that the top-slicing figure (5% suggested) to be proposed is accurate and sufficient. A school joining TSSMAT should be asked to pay conversion costs.

It was agreed that PL should visit two other schools who have expressed interest in joining the MAT to explain the model.

7. Finance - End of Year Outturn AHod explained that the figures for the end of year outturn were not yet available. There had been problems with the finance system, so different figures were produced depending on who logged into the system. Confidential item. Directors expressed concern that, although this had been picked up by the internal auditor, he had not discovered the problem earlier. PH will work with AHod and PL on a letter expressing concerns to Entrust about the set-up of the finance system. However, PS Financials is now much improved. Moore Stephens will undertake the end of year accounts.

Financial Update TSSMAT is financially healthy at present.

Audit The audit is taking place during this week. The letter of engagement with Moore Stephens was passed around for review.

Gift Register HB approved and signed the Gift Register. Auditors had questioned the payment of a long-service gift, but this was a contractual requirement.

Business Charge Card GW will be asked to view and sign off the Business Card expenses.

AHod was thanked for all her hard work, especially with the Audit taking place this week.

8. Premises - The Planning Application for the classroom at RC has been signed off. HB asked about the tendering process and PL confirmed that RC will decide on which tender to accept. An ecological and a tree survey have taken place. The Salt land has now been transferred to the Richard Crosse Trust and the Trustees have agreed to put £32,500 towards the classroom project.

The Friends AGM has taken place at TH and PL congratulated them on raising £35,000 in 12 months towards the new classroom. Confidential item. It was agreed that outside organisations would be approached for funds. PL said it was a credit not only to the parents, but also to the whole community, that such a large amount had been raised. It was planned to build the classroom in 2020 and the next step was to get planning permission and costed plans. JS suggested that a sign advertising the school should be placed on the main road to Tamworth and will ask the Parish Council to consider this.

9. Directors' Newsletter to Parents - This is now almost completed with a couple of contributions still to come in. HB will send the completed draft to Directors and PH will get it designed and printed. JS suggested that there should be photos of the Directors in the schools and they should each have a badge to wear in school; photos of Directors could also be put on the website if individual Directors agree to this. PH will also print Carol Service programmes and JS suggested carol singing in public to raise funds and awareness of TSSMAT.

10. Questionnaires - A sub-committee will look at the responses at the meeting on 10 November.

11. KPIs 2017-2018 - PL is working on a 5-year strategic plan, including Visions and Values and strategic objectives covering the infrastructure of the MAT, attainment and progress, including narrowing the gap, leadership and governance and being financially viable. KPIs will cover:

i)
Admissions (essential for growth)

ii)
Income generation (looking at a break even/profit situation)

iii)
Standards (to be in the top 25% of schools nationwide and aiming to be in the top 5% within 
5 years)

iv)
To ensure compliance (HR, Health and Safety etc)

v)
Monthly accounts (financial monitoring)

These KPIs were approved by Directors.

12.  Policy Updates - Wording has been amended according to suggestions from GW. Directors discussed the wording of the Investment Policy and it was agreed that it should state that investment rates will be reviewed annually at the joint meeting of Members and Directors.

13.  Any Other Business - JS asked that Health and Safety be included as an agenda item for every Directors meeting and MHC proposed that Safeguarding should also appear as an agenda item. MHC asked about the heating at SM and PL explained that the bid for funding for a new boiler and the subsequent appeal had failed; a new part for the boiler had been found and should be fitted shortly. MHC will check with SM office about the progress of this work. 

Dates of next meetings –  

(Directors' and Members' Meetings are held at Richard Crosse)

Directors meetings
10 November 8am (Sub-committee meeting, see Items 5 and 10)

24 November 8am

15 December 8am AGM with Members

19 January 2018 8am

16 February 8am

16 March 8am

27 April 8am

18 May 8am

22 June 8am

13 July 8am

Members meetings

22 November 8am

15 December 8am AGM with Members

7 March 8am

4 July 8am

LAG meetings

22 November 4pm at RC

21 March 4pm at SM

4 July 4pm at TH

Signed..............................................................................
Date .............................................................

Heather Bowman – Chair of Directors

	Item 
	Action to be taken 
	Action by whom 
	Action by when 

	5
	Complete CEO's job description
	HB/Directors
	24/11/17

	6
	PL to contact HT of School.

Meeting between PL, HB, HT and Chair of Governors 
	PL

PL/HB
	mid-Nov 2017

15/12/17

	6
	Visit two primary schools
	PL
	24/11/17

	8
	Ask Elford PC to consider school sign
	JS
	24/11/17

	13
	To include Health and Safety and Safeguarding on every agenda.
	AH
	24/11/17

	13
	To check progress of repair of boiler at SM
	MHC
	24/11/17


